

**Prepared for:** Student Council **Date:** 25/04/2018

**Prepared by:** Executive Officers **Role:**

**Summary:** *This paper provides an update on the implementation of ideas*

### SU permanent bar on Cambridge campus!

Amanda Campbell White

**(JS)** *Conversations have been positive and the general need for an SU ran social space has been widely accepted by the university. Currently the SU is undergoing multiple developments and it was agreed that we would revisit the conversation when we were 'settled' with our current ventures.*

*JS will keep this at the forefront and continue to push as a priority.*

**(JS) Update:** I have submitted a renewed proposal to the university with the empty space in the optometry building area as the new proposed space with some form of green space within the proposal.

IN PROGRESS

### Books Plus card funds should be allowed to be used for printing

Johanna Korhonen

**(JK) Update 28/02/18:** Books plus review begins in March. Students are encouraged to take part in the online submissions sticker campaign during semester 2 submissions.

IN PROGRESS

### Graduation Ceremonies in Summer and October

Leigh Rooney

<https://www.angliastudent.com/news/article/Representationpage/Graduation-ideas-update/>

**(JS) Update 31/01/18:** This has been moved back to in progress as the university are now open to this conversation. JS chasing dates for the working group.

IN PROGRESS

**(JS) UPDATE:** The conversation is still ongoing as most options for moving will lead to negative effects in one way or another. For example to fit this into timetabling there's a possibility that we would need to move teaching week one forward a week. We're still communicating what we should do and I will keep everyone updated.

### Stop charging for hot water

Andrene Love Sutherland

COMPLETED

### Therapy Dogs

Marissa Lewis

COMPLETED

### Accessible microwave

Wictor Clemente Junior

**(JS) Update:** Microwave and Kettle are set up in Cambridge. Now 92 has opened, the same will be provided in Chelmsford soon.

IN PROGRESS

### Free graduation guest fee

Precious Nwanze

*ARU currently don't make any profit on the event through the guest ticket fee. They are making improvements to ensure the event is better value for money.*

<https://www.angliastudent.com/news/article/Representationpage/Graduation-ideas-update/>

IN PROGRESS

### HALAL FOOD & PRAYER ROOM

Ashraf Adnan Mohammed

IN PROGRESS

<p><b>(JK) Update 31/01/18:</b> Halal food is available with correct labelling. Prayer rooms in Cambridge are small and there are only two but university currently has no space. After LAB renovation there may be more space to have larger prayer rooms. Chelmsford prayer rooms seem to have an issue with posters being taken down, Tony and Sidra are looking into it.</p>	
<p><b>Free parking</b> Stephen Adeyemi <b>(KK) Update 02/18:</b> Article has been published on website (<a href="https://www.angliastudent.com/news/article/union/Free-parking-on-Cambridge-campus-an-update/">https://www.angliastudent.com/news/article/union/Free-parking-on-Cambridge-campus-an-update/</a>)</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Jacket Potatoes to be available in the canteen all day</b> Adele Grant-Johnson <b>(JK)</b> The Head of Catering expressed that students should contact them directly with feedback: <a href="mailto:terry.hope@anglia.ac.uk">terry.hope@anglia.ac.uk</a> <b>Update 31/01/18:</b> This will be brought up again in a meeting with Head of Catering when Recipe Trial is over.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Make Cheerleading an Active Anglia sport!</b> Laura Douds <b>(JS) Update 31/01/18:</b> JS to confirm the decision of both teams and write statement to explain how the funding of societies work.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Allowing food in the library</b> Katie-Rose McGuire <b>(JS)</b> The Head of the Library explained this was not an option. The team has been doing research into other institutions. <b>Update 31/01/18:</b> Due to a recent change in ARU staff this conversation will now be opened again. <b>(JS) Update:</b> Meeting being set up with new university Library head.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Washing the lab coats</b> Gemma Twinn <b>(LD) Update 09/04/18</b> I've spoken with faculty in question and have been reassured it won't happen again. If it does then will be seeking written agreement to wash them on a monthly(?) basis or revert to old method of students having their own lab coats.</p>	COMPLETED
<p><b>Money, money, money!!</b> Shannon Williams <b>(LD)</b> Because of the funding scheme that some students in FMS are on, it is not possible for travel costs to be reimbursed. <b>Update 09/04/18:</b> Course reps haven't replied, have passed over to Eliza as is her faculty.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Graduation hand shake should come with academic certificate</b> Kathleen Vanderpuye <b>(JS) Update 31/01/18:</b> JS to take to the working group.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Grad ball</b> Sophie Griffiths <b>(JS) Update 31/01/18:</b> JS to meet with Roderick Watkins and David Sexton (ARU London) to enquire about possible funding.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>A Student's Guide to Renting Private Accommodation</b> Natalie Brown <b>(JK) Update 28/02/18:</b> Natalie has finished the content, it has been sent to the residential services for feedback. The guide will be digitised to start with so there is no cost but it might be considered to have it printed for Freshers.</p>	IN PROGRESS
<p><b>Reduce the price of canteen food</b> Tracey Dwamenah</p>	IN PROGRESS

<b>(JK) Update 28/02/18:</b> I have contacted Tracey but haven't heard back. I got feedback from the recipe trial regarding value for money so this can be utilised in conversations with Terry.	
<b>New Accessible Toilet Signs</b> Michael Graham	COMPLETED
<b>Open All Hours</b> Kayleigh Tonkins <b>(KK) Update 09/04/18</b> I have met with Norman Boyd (Student experience from the library) to discuss this and we have agreed to wait until the new librarian starts to present her with all Union proposals.	IN PROGRESS
<b>Plastics? Make the change!</b> Jennifer Summers <b>(JK)</b>	COMPLETED
<b>Stop allowing student nurses to 1:1 with patients</b> Glenda Perry <b>(ET) Update 09/04/18</b> ET to contact Glenda to take forward	NOT STARTED
<b>Allow submission on Turnitin more than once before the deadline</b> Nina Georgiou <b>(LD) 09/04/18</b> Have taken this to Advice Center manager. Has come up before at AcRegs subcommittee. Will be determining what action to take from then on out.	IN PROGRESS

Members are asked to **DISCUSS**